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The Inner Mongolian People’s Party held a congress from June 29 to 30, 2015, in Stockholm, the 
capital of Sweden. This was the first major meeting following the special session held in Tokyo 
in 2006. Representatives from various branches of the Inner Mongolian People’s Party attended 
the congress. Supporters of the Southern Mongolian resistance movement and observers from 
human rights organizations were also present. 

The congress amended the party’s guiding principle and once again emphasized that the ultimate 
goal of the Inner Mongolian People’s Party is to put an end to Chinese colonial rule in Southern 
Mongolia and ultimately achieve Southern Mongolian self-determination and independence. The 
congress discussed and determined the party’s working guidelines, clarifying that all work will 
be carried out in accordance with democratic principles. At the same time, appropriate 
adjustments were made to the organizational structure of the Inner Mongolian People’s Party. 

During the congress, the participating representatives engaged in broad discussions and analyses 
on the current political, economic, and social conditions of Southern Mongolia, and outlined 
specific work to be carried out both within and outside the region in the coming period. 

The congress elected new members of the Executive Committee, including a president and a 
secretary-general. H. Dolgion (Dolgion Khatgin), formerly an Executive Committee member of 
the Inner Mongolian People’s Party, was elected as the party’s President. S. Bayar (S. Bayar) 
was elected as the Secretary-General. 

 


